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PRESS RELEASE FROM THE PREMIER, MR. DUNSTAN. 

SINGAPORE TRADE MISSION. 3.3.75 

A South Australian Trade Group is to visit Singapore in May, the 
Premier, Mr. Dunstan announced today. 

The visit, to be organised jointly by Mr. R.F. Lavis, a South Australian 
businessman, and the Development Division of the Premier's Department, 
will promote two-way trade and investment and assist with the promotion 
of joint venture possibilities. 

Mr. Lavis, at the invitation of the Commonwealth Department of Overseas 
Trade, led that Department's Building Materials Trade Mission to 
Indonesia in 1973. 

* he Mission will work closely with the Department of Overseas Trade, 
r. Dunstan said the South Australian trade agent in Singapore will 

ensure that arrangements would facilitate the work of the group. 

The Singapore Manufacturers Association, the Chinese Chamber of Commerce 
and the South Australian Chamber of Commerce and Industry have also 
indicated support for the Mission. 

The Deputy Director of Development, Mr. K.C. Belchamber, will assist in 
organising the Mission. 

» Mr. Dunstan said the Mission's visit was a reflection of the great 
otential of the region and of South Australia's position to gain maximum 
enefit from it. The State Government was backing the Mission as part of 

its overall co-ordinated programme to promote closer two-way business and 
trade development in the area. 

The Premier said he hoped South Australian industry and commerce would 
support the project. Both short and long term benefits must accrue 
to those who took part. 

"Singapore's population of 2.2 million have one of the highest standards 
of living in the region. 

"The rapid growth of consumption expenditure provides Australian 
manufacturers with a lucrative market for consumer and other goods, and 
South Australia is well placed to take advantage of this." 

Mr. Lavis and Mr. Belchamber will be available at the Development 
Division's offices between 10.00 a.m. and 12 noon for the next week to 
answer specific questions in relation to the progamme. 
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